

St Margaret's at Hasbury CE

Primary School and Nursery NEWSLETTER

twitter: @stmargaretsath1 www.hasbury.dudley.sch.uk

7th June 2019

Safeguarding

We are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young people and expect all staff, governors, volunteers and the wider school community to share this commitment.

Upcoming Trips

Year 1 and Year 2— 10th June

Year 5 — 13th June and 26th June

Year 4 — 14th June

Year 6 — 18th June

SLB - 20th June

Diary

10.6.19 Football match away

11.6.19 whole school first aid day

12.6.19 Athletics Year 4

13.6.19 Fizzpop Science starts for 5 weeks

19.6.19 Years 3/4 maths championship

02.7.19 Yr6 Transition day for Windsor

03.7.19 Yr6 Transition day for Earls

03.7.19 10am-11.30am September intake to class

03.7.19 11.30am September intake invite to dinner

04.7.19 2-3pm new intake meetings

6-7pm

09.7.19 Upper Years' production evening

10.7.19 Upper Years' production afternoon

17.7.19 Open evening for parents Rec—Yr6

18.7.19 6.00pm Leavers disco

19.7.19 2.00pm Leavers service

22.7.10 INSET Day and end of term

2.9.19 and 3.9.19 INSET Days

4.9.10 8.55am Back to school Autumn Term

10am New Reception class starts

NEWS

We did it! We managed to hold our sports day on the arranged day and we didn't get too wet! The two separate events were a huge success and all the children thoroughly enjoyed themselves.

Co-Op, very generously, donated bottles of water and fruit for all children as well as tea, coffee, cakes and biscuits for the parents. Thank you to the PTFA for their support with refreshments and to staff and governors for organising such a successful event.

Sports Day wasn't the only sporting event that happened this week. On Wednesday Mr Batham and I were very fortunate to take 9 children from year 5/6 to a rounder's tournament. The team won all their heat games and made it through to the finals. We came a super second with half a rounder difference. Well done to all participants. The skills and sportsmanship witnessed were truly remarkable.

Good luck to the football team for your game on Monday 10th June and to our Athletics team on Wednesday 12th.

Bag2School

og 2 Schoo

Bag2School is a free fundraising scheme that school has signed up to. Not only does it provide vital

funds for school but also reduces the volume of textiles sent to landfill every year. We would appreciate everyone having a sort through wardrobes and cupboards in order to donate any unwanted textiles. You will find more information attached to the bag your child will bring home on Monday.

Thank you in advance for your support.

Reading achievements

Well done to all children who received the apples this week:



Year 3

Cooper

Erin

Year 4

Ruby R

<u>Year 5</u>

Isra

Year 6

Fatima B	Thomas
Zachary	Isabelle
Ruby	Lewis
Freya	Eyad
Phoebe	Sienna
Dylan	Avaani
Shyla	Blaine
Owen	Joshua

Message from the Governors

On Tuesday Mrs Lowe and myself had the pleasure of joining Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2 for their annual sports day. The weather was kind to us in the morning for the Key Stage 1 round robin sports which the children fully enjoyed and took part in with excellent sportsmanship. The afternoon weather was not so kind but it did not dampen the children's spirits. The races were much more competitive but the children's sportsmanship was very evident. Well done to everyone who took part.

Many thanks must go to the organiser's : a good time was had by all.

Fran Hunter Vice Chair.

Well done to all the pupils that took part in their sports day this week. Great to see all the pupils outside, giving their best in all the races, having fun, and not even letting the rain dampen their spirits. Well done to all the staff for organising the day, and making sure it all ran smoothly, and even taking part in the last race.

Andy Hendley

Parent Governor

Activities and Events in June and July

There are lots of big family events taking place across the Dudley Borough during June & July.

Under 5's Events

- Wednesday 26 & Thursday 27 June: Dudley Zoo Under 5's Day Picnic Party
- Friday 28 June, 10am 3pm: Himley Under 5's Day

Family Events for all

- Sunday 30 June, 11am 5pm: Armed Forces Day 2019 at Himley Hall
- Saturday 29 June Sunday 28 July: Black Country Festival Month. A range of events across the Black Country which include many in Dudley Borough. All info on link below.

http://www.black-country-festival.co.uk/whats-on

Lost Property

We have LOTS of un-named jumpers / cardigans in lost property. If your child is missing an item, please come to school office. We will be getting rid of lost property at the end of the month.

Nurse Information

Alex Pejovic, School Nurse, will be in school regularly for drop-in sessions. You can also contact her on 0121 423 3938 or 0781707544.

Future drop-in session dates at 3pm:-11th June, 2nd July and 16th July